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                Riverton 03.01.2024   (RBE1 2024) 
 
               Dear friends, 
 

     No matter the weather, there is always 
a way to reach people of all ages with the best of all messages. Picture on the right: 
In the AWANA children's club, I examined the Bible from a scientific point of view. 
In addition to an exhibit of fossils, I taught the older children a puppet show, which 
they performed for the younger children the week after. The 'animals' told what they had experienced and felt in 
Noah's Ark. For example, the giraffe was very worried when the crocodile came on board, and no one wanted to 
bunk with the skunk. But when GOD commands something, everything happens in peace and order. In March, I will 
use archaeology to show how reliable the Bible is. In this way, the children get a good foundation for their faith. 
 

 

Left: The homeless enjoy a meal and a 
short message on Wednesday. Right: 
Some of them are now coming to the 
service. After that, there are often in-
depth conversations! 
 

In the last letter I mentioned many difficult situations. Now, additionally, the garage of 
a team member burned down. And in Pavillion, the house where we hold our Shabbat 
events, is in foreclosure. Pray that God will open doors in all situations and that all who 
are struggling with disasters, trials, and health problems will be allowed to experience 
God's peace and care.  
 

Now there are already two Hebrew groups. The beginners 
(picture on the right) meet on Monday at 14:00 h, the 
advanced on Thursday at 13:00 h. Here's what one 
student said about my Hebrew course: “Great! Thank 
you, Kurt! I love all the extra information. It is a very nice 
and interesting way to learn the Hebrew letters. Thank 
you!” (Sarah)  
 

When you're on the road for the Messiah, there's never a dull moment. Praise GOD with me that my health is 
improving, so that I can plan business trips again. In May, we will first go to Ecuador for the international conference 
of OAC. In August, I hope to be available for services in Alsace and Switzerland. Please contact us soon if you would 
like an event or a visit. Time will be short, so you need to plan well.  
 

Thank you so much for all your prayers and support! 
With best regards and God's blessing, 

Kurt 
 

                    

Address in the USA: Kurt Schäfli 
805, N. 2nd E. 
Riverton, WY 82501 

Address in Switzerland: Oswin Weidner 
Ringstrasse 12 
8483 Kollbrunn 

 

 T: +1/307-856.9672 (8h behind Europe) 
E-Mail: wyoming@oaci.org 

T: 052/383 32 97      
E-Mail: switzerland@oaci.org 

     
 

USA: www.oacgive.org or to OAC, P. O. Box D, Nazareth, PA 18064 (Schafli WY)                  Switzerland: IBAN CH27 0900 0000 5001 5678 3 
Germany: OAC Missionsteams, Volksbank in Südwestfalen eG IBAN: DE98 4476 1534 0658 7850 00 BIC: GENODEM1NRD - Note: OAC Schweiz 

Presenting Christ by all 
means everywhere! 

1. Corinthians 9:22 


